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CoSN Trusted Learning Environment - Update 

● I recently submitted information for 1 of the 5 components of the Trusted Learning 
Environment certification. I am waiting to hear back from the review process and will 
keep the Board updated. I have left the following information on this report if you’d like 
to review additional details about the program. 

● We are working toward earning the designation of being a “Trusted Learning 
Environment” through a certification process via the Consortium for School Networking 
(CoSN). 

● This process helps us strengthen our data privacy practices to ensure we are doing 
everything we can to protect the data of our stakeholders.  

● While we believe our data privacy practices are currently strong, we believe we can 
always improve, and this process will help us to do so.  

● Anticipated completion date = Summer 2026 
 

Summer Projects 
● Finish network upgrades at Daniel Wright  
● Collecting, cleaning up, repairing, and preparing iPads  
● Refining AI Guidelines for Fall release  
● Updating and improving our Knowledge Base (how-to’s, resources, etc) 
● Cleaning up inventory records. 
● Audio System installation in Daniel Wright Green Gym. 
● Projector refreshes at Daniel Wright and Laura B Sprague. 
● Other minor hardware refreshes. 
● Refining and aligning Visitor Management processes.  
● Preparations for AI Sessions during fall institute days.  
● Continue to explore the possibilities with AI. 
● Summer Safety Refresher (Full morning of revisiting our safety processes and practicing 

our protocols).  
 

https://www.cosn.org/edtech-topics/trusted-learning-environment/
https://www.cosn.org/edtech-topics/trusted-learning-environment/


CSTA Conference 
● During the week of July 7, I attended the Computer Science Teachers Association 

conference in Cleveland, Ohio.  
● The conference provided confirmation about many of the strategies we’ve been utilizing 

in analyzing and implementing computer science, computer literacy, and AI practices in 
D103.  

● Additional resources and ideas were gathered that will assist in our continued planning 
and evaluation of computer science in D103. 

 
AI 

● AI of the month! 
○ Have you wondered if coding skills are still important in the age of AI? Click 

HERE to read about why one organization thinks coding is possibly more 
important than ever.  

https://static.raspberrypi.org/files/about/Why-kids-still-need-to-learn-to-code-in-the-age-of-AI-2025-Raspberry-Pi-Foundation-position-paper.pdf
https://static.raspberrypi.org/files/about/Why-kids-still-need-to-learn-to-code-in-the-age-of-AI-2025-Raspberry-Pi-Foundation-position-paper.pdf

